DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – March 12, 2009

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Thursday, March 12, 2009.  Principal Bill Dennison called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  James Beard, Debra Berenbroick, Pam Carter, Peter Debibar, Bill Dennison, Lauri Duesler, Tony Garrison, Shelly Hendricks, Chelsie Mansell, and Michael Radford.  Those absent were:  Chuck Goodlet and Kim Shepherd.

ORDER # 09-74 - ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Lauri Duesler and seconded by Tony Garrison to adopt the agenda for the March regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-75 - APPROVAL OF THE FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Peter Debibar to approve the minutes of the February regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-76 – APPROVAL OF MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The council members received a copy of the January financial reports, and a few questions were asked about negative balances and the contingency line item in the Instructional Funds report.  The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Michael Radford to approve the January financial and bingo reports.  

ORDER # 09-77 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by James Beard to approve the personnel recommendations for the month of March 2009:  Kim Shepherd as instructional assistant in the library/media center; Chris Matthews as 9th grade baseball coach; Rhonda Witten as head Tennis coach.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Maria Batistoni and Mary Parker were present at the meeting to speak about Project Graduation.

ORDER # 09-78 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE JANUARY MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Lauri Duesler to approve the second reading of the minutes of the January regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-79 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE DECEMBER MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Lauri Duesler to approve the second reading of the December financial and bingo reports as presented.  

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mr. Dennison briefly reported on upcoming and ongoing events related to Curriculum, Assessment, and Instruction.  The ACT for juniors was held at North Hardin on March 10 this year.  Makeup testing for ACT will be conducted in a few weeks.  The Spring CATS assessment will be held in April 21-24, and the school has received the PLAN test results for the sophomores.

INFORMATION ITEMS:

· The council members received copies of the monthly student accident report, and the monthly report from the school nurse.

· The council members also received copies of the minutes from the CSIP Committee.

· The council members also received a copy of a communication regarding the notification to school councils regarding the allocations for the 2009-2010 school year.  This memo prompted a discussion on allocations and staffing policies.

· The huge JROTC meet will be held the weekend of March 13-15, 2009.

· The basketball teams performed well this season.

ORDER # 09-80 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF PROJECT GRADUATION EXPENSES REQUEST - Maria Batistoni and Mary Parker were present at the meeting to discuss Project Graduation, and to request funds to use for t-shirts, security, and custodial services.  Two t-shirt bids had been procured for $6.50 per shirt.  After discussion, the motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve up to $1000 for security and custodians, and up to $1950 for the cost of the purchase of the t-shirts (funding to come from line 3200 in the NHHS extracurricular accounts).

ORDER # 09-81 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF FUNDING FOR SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS FOR KUNA SPONSORS – Debra Berenbroick, the Y-Club sponsor, requested that the SBDM council approve funds to cover the costs of substitute teachers for Mr. Goodlet and Mrs. Berenbroick to attend the annual state KUNA conference with NHHS students.  The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Chelsie Mansell to approve the substitute teacher costs for the Y-Club sponsors up to $500 (funding to come from line 3037 in the NHHS instructional funds accounts).

ORDER # 09-82 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Chelsie Mansell to adjourn the meeting.

_____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

